MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

TITLE:
A Resolution calling upon the United States of Environmental Protection Agency to establish a mandatory 90 percent plant-by-plant mercury emission reduction standard for coal-fired power plants by the year 2008 and withdraw its proposed Utility Mercury Reductions Rule.

TYPE OF LEGISLATION:
Resolution

SUBMITTED BY:
Council Member Gennaro, The Speaker (Council Member Miller), Council Members Quinn and Yassky

REASON FOR SUPPORT:
Mercury is a toxic, persistent pollutant that accumulates in the food chain.  Fossil fuel-fired utilities are the largest source of human-generated mercury emissions in the United States and coal-burning power plants account for about 40% of the mercury emissions in the United States, by far the nation’s largest single source of unregulated emissions of mercury, spewing about 48 tons of it a year.  New York is particularly vulnerable to mercury pollution because many of these utilities are upwind of New York and are disproportionately responsible for our acid rain, ozone-smog and mercury problems.  For example, according to the New York State Department of Health, fish from 44 water bodies in New York State have mercury levels that are greater than federal standards.

The EPA’s proposed Utility Mercury Reductions Rule consists of two inadequate proposed alternatives for controlling mercury, one alternative requiring power plants to install controls loosely following a maximum achievable control technology (MACT) standard pursuant to section 112 of the Clean Air Act, and one alternative creating a market-based “cap-and-trade” plan allowing power plants to buy and sell the rights to emit mercury.  Unfortunately, the EPA’s proposed MACT alternative seeks to reduce nationwide utility emissions of mercury by only approximately 30 percent by early 2008, while the “cap-and-trade” alternative seeks a national reduction by nearly 70 by 2018.  Currently, there are air pollution controls that achieve mercury reductions of more than 90 percent.

In light of the alarming health threats posed by mercury, it is incumbent upon us as public servants to address the root of the problem by requiring power plants to reduce their mercury emissions using the best control technologies available.  Therefore, the EPA should establish a mandatory 90 percent plant-by-plant mercury emission reduction standard for coal-fired power plants by the year 2008 and withdraw its proposed Utility Mercury Reductions Rule. 
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